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  Meeting:
  Allegheny Mountain Swimming - House of Delegates
  Date:
      May 21, 2003
Place:
      University of Pittsburgh - Cathedral of Learning

Present:




Pete Gannon
General Chair
Becky Kaminsky
PTSC

Steve Lewandowski
Treasurer
Laura Hartman
CVSC

Bob DeBiase
Secretary
Fran Dvorsky
BPR

William Brennan
USCS
Linda Drischler
BPR

Karen Mangis
WAAC
Bob Rinsma
WHAT

Michael Garza
HD
Steve Stocksdale
JCCS

Nic Vitina
HD
Deb Stunkard
MLAC

Hosea Holder, Jr.
TRA
Jan Shuba
DAAC

Joyce Reese
TRA
Jim Rosen
MLAC

Andy Stromberg
CVSC
Rob Blanc
BWSC

Cheryll Geisler
NHA
Diane Connor
All Star

Mary Maceikis
NHA
Erin Sebrosky
BPR

John Toth
BPR
John Schaefer
SAAC

Dan Kubelick
PRA
Dave Gadd
JCCS

Lisa Kessel
MM
Jeff Berghoff
TPIT

Pete Barry
PRA
Chris Webb
TPIT

Robin Mendez
FAST
Tom Gorski
MMSA

Jan Brennan
GPAC
Mike Globig
FCKW

Robin Zacherl
FCKW
David Buerger
ANSC

Rich Kaminsky
PTSC
Mike Bowman
HD

Paul Riesmeyer
PTSC
Cheryl Schilling
GPAC

ORDER OF BUSINESS
DISCUSSION
ACTION
Call to Order
The Allegheny Mountain Swimming



House of Delegates (HOD) was called 



to order at 7:55 pm by Pete Gannon,



General Chairperson.


Secretary/Minutes
Bob DeBiase reported that during the 



meeting registration 36 eligible voting



members were present and each



received  a ballot.   



He thanked the club Presidents for 



responding to his request to update the



AMS representative listing that he 



distributed in April.



Bob DeBiase reported the March 19, 
Deb Stunkard moved and Pete Barry 


2003 minutes were distributed.
seconded a motion to approve the



March 2003 minutes.   Motion 



carried.

ORDER OF BUSINESS
DISCUSSION
ACTION
Treasurer
Steve Lewandowski presented and 
Robin Mendez moved and Fran


discussed March and April 2003 
Dvorsky seconded and motion to 


financial reports.  He reported that
approve a budget variance as 


$4,630.45 was spent on computer 
requested by the Treasurer.  Motion


equipment to be used for meets and
carried.


registration.  Due to the timing of the



expense in relation to the budget he 
John Shaefer moved and Fran


requested a budget variance of 
Dvorksy seconded a motion to 


$1,183.85.
approved the March and April  2003



financial reports as presented.  Motion



carried.

  Election
Pete Gannon requested a vote by 
Deb Stunkard moved and John Schaefer 


acclamation for the following officer
seconded a motion to elect Mike 


and committee chair positions:
Bowman as General Chairman.  Motion



carried unanimously


General Chairperson
(2 yr term)
  


Age Group Chairman
(2 yr term)
Dan Kubelick moved and Deb Stunkard 


Secretary
(2 yr term)
seconded a motion to elect Pete Barry


Registration
(1 yr term)
as Age Group Chairman.  Motion


Safety Chairman
(1 yr term)
carried unanimously.


Technical Planning
( 1 yr term)



Pete stated that in all these positions
John Schaefer moved and Deb Stunkard


the nominated candidate is unopposed.
seconded a motion to elect Bob DeBiase 


Secretary.  Motion carried unanimously.


Ballots were counted for the election of



review committee members (2 yr term).
John Schaefer moved and Deb Stunkard 


The elected members are as follows:
seconded a motion to elect Jerry  



Schaefer as Registration Chairman.  


Adults:
Motion carried unanimously.

Paul Callahan


Laura Hartman
Fran Dvorsky moved and Linda 



Drischler seconded a motion to elect 


Athletes:
Chad Dobrick as Safety Chairman.  
Matt Viverette
Motion carried unanimously.


Rene Marko


Dan Eckel
John Schaefer moved and William 


Kelly Battle
Brennan seconded a motion to elect 


Mike Seiferth
Mike Globig as Technical Planning



Chairman.  Motion carried unanimously.



John Schaefer moved and Cheryll 



Geisler seconded a motion authorizing 



the Secretary to destroy the ballots.  



Motion carried.

ORDER OF BUSINESS
DISCUSSION
ACTION
 Age Group
John Lynch presented and discussed
Pete Barry moved and Jan Shuba 

the proposed 2003-2004 AMS short
seconded a motion to approve the 


course schedule.  The proposed schedule
proposed 2003-2004 short course 

is posted on the AMS web site and can
schedule.
be downloaded.  John said that bids are 



being accepted and asked clubs to

complete the safety checklist.  A copy



of the safety checklist must also be sent to 



Chad Dobrick.



John Lynch reported the Age Group



Committee was discussing the option of 



3 sites on 2 weekends vs. 3 sites on 1 



weekend for the  age group open meets.



The Committee does recognize a potential



problem in the number of officials 



available during one weekend.  The Age



Group Committee will report back a 



recommendation.



John Schaefer suggested that during the 



meet entry process it would be nice for 



clubs to receive back an email stating the



host club has received your entries.


All Star
Diane Connor reported the AMS All



Star Banquet was held on Sunday, 



April 27, 2003 at the Edgewood Country



Club.  The total attendance was 200.  



140 swimmers attended.



A total of 127 applications were received for  



the 2002-2003 Short Course Eastern Zone



Championships.  A total of 71 swimmers 



attended the Eastern Zone Championships



this past March.  Next year the Short 



Course Zone Championship will be held



in Fairfax Virginia.



The 2003 Eastern Long Course Zone 


Championships will be held August 6-9,


2003 at the University of Pittsburgh.  


Swimmer applications and all supporting


documentation will be posted on the AMS


web site.  Diane said that help would be needed


as we prepare to host the Long Course Zone


Championships this August.

ORDER OF BUSINESS
DISCUSSION
ACTION
 Technical Planning
Mike Globig reported that the event 


file download page is up to date.


Mike Bowman reported the new AMS


timing equipment worked well at the


JCC Classic meet.

 Old Business
Pete Gannon opened the floor for
The proposal to allow clubs the option of 


discussion of a proposal presented
not awarding ribbons or medals to the 


at the March 19, 2003 HOD meeting 
15 & older swimmers was defeated by a


to allow clubs the option of not
vote of 17-13.      


awarding ribbons or medals to the
                   
15 & older swimmers.



Deb Stunkard spoke against the proposal.


She felt that it was important for these 


swimmers to still receive ribbons or 


medals.  Several clubs reported that the 


ribbons or medals in this age group are 


often not picked up by swimmers.


Pete Gannon opened the floor for 
The Age Group Committee proposal


discussion of 2 different written 
to change the AMS national participation 


proposals requesting a change in the
funding for college and prep school 


AMS national participation funding for
school swimmers was adopted by the 


college and prep school swimmers.  
HOD.


One proposal is from the Age Group 


Committee and the other proposal is from


Jeff Berghoff.  Both proposals have been 


distributed to the HOD.  


After considerable discussion, 


Jeff Berghoff withdrew his proposal.
 New Business
None 

 Adjournment
The next AMS HOD meeting will 
Pete Barry moved and Jan Brennan 


be held July 16, 2003, at 7:45 pm 
seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion


in room 239 of the Cathedral of 
carried and the meeting ended at 10:00 pm


Learning.
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